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Abstract: Recordkeeping is an essential activity for any institution and its people. These 
activities range from the creation and use of records, the organization of records and 
systems to capture them, and the disposition of records. Within institutions, records 
explicitly and implicitly support the decisions and behaviors of records creators. Outside 
of official boundaries, records can also bear witness to actions and intent. Recordkeeping 
is an activity that can sustain, nurture, and foster growth for institutions, people, and 
communities. Sometimes recordkeeping infrastructures and systems do not meet the 
needs of dynamic and constantly changing demands. What are the consequences of 
community members perceiving that a need is not being met by the institution's normal 
recordkeeping processes, and establishing informal, unofficial systems to address that 
need? 
 
This research presentation will explore the participation and record creating behaviors of 
US Army officers within a particular community of practice (Company Command) as 
they learn to navigate the new terrain of becoming commanders and leaders. Their 
participation in an unofficial online forum and their participatory learning through 
collaborative work has produced a set of narratives that is layered, complex, mediated, 
individual, and corporate. By examining these narratives within the context of official 
and unofficial records transmission within a hierarchical environment, this presentation 
will examine the interplay between individual and institutional voices and contribute to 
the literature of communities and records creation. 
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